
K-State’s  Cook  to  host
football camp in Louisburg

Kody Cook served several different roles for the Kansas State
football  team  last  season,  including  a  few  games  at
quarterback. Cook, a Louisburg High School graduate, will join
former K-State players Tramaine Thompson, Chris Harper and
Morgan Burns and will host the Kansas Gridiron Greats Youth
Football Camp on July 16 at the LHS football practice field.

Kody Cook spent most of his high school years on the Louisburg
High School football practice field.

Cook used that opportunity to get better as a player and
person. Then in his final year of high school all that hard
work paid off as he led the Wildcats to their first state
football championship in 2010.

That success catapulted him to the junior college ranks and he
eventually earned a scholarship to play for Kansas State and
legendary head coach Bill Snyder.

Six years later, Cook is returning to that same practice field
where it all started.

Cook, along with former Kansas State players Chris Harper,
Tramaine Thompson and Morgan Burns, will be in Louisburg on
July 16 to conduct the Kansas Gridiron Greats Youth Football
Camp.
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“I really excited to get back home,” Cook said. “I have been
so busy that I haven’t had a lot of time to make it back, but
I am looking forward to giving back to the community that
helped me out so much and working with the kids and not just
teach them about football, but about life as well.”

The camp, which will be held on the LHS practice field, will
be held in two sessions. The cost for one session is $50 or it
is $80 to attend both sessions. The first session will run
from 9 a.m. to noon and the second session will go from 1 to 4
p.m.

All  four  former  Wildcats  will  be  on  hand  to  teach  young

athletes from kindergarten all the way up through 12th grade to
work  on  fundamentals  on  both  sides  of  the  ball.  Those
interested in the camp can visit www.kansasgridirongreats.com
to download a registration form.

Cook quarterbacked Kansas State for part of his senior season
in 2015 along with seeing time as a starting wide receiver. He
became just the third player in Big 12 history with 100 yards
passing, rushing and receiving in the same season. Cook was
also named to the All-Big 12 second team this past season.

Burns finished his Wildcat career as was on the top kick
returners in Kansas State history and finished the season as a
first team All-American and broke numerous school and Big 12
records.

Thompson was a big target at wide receiver for Kansas State as
he helped the Wildcats to a Big 12 championship in 2012. He is
eighth in school history in all-purpose yards and was also an
All-Big 12 player.

Harper transferred from the University of Oregon to Kansas
State in 2010 and led the Wildcats in receptions in his final
two years with the program to earn All-Big 12 second team
honors.

http://www.kansasgridirongreats.com/Kansas_Gridiron_Greats_Football_Camps/Kansas_Gridiron_Greats.html


The camp tour begins Monday in Wichita, followed by stops in
Maize, Newton, Garden City, Osborne, Topeka and ends with
Louisburg.

As for the camp itself, it will feature specific position
training for quarterbacks, running backs receivers, tight ends
and linemen along with some defensive work. Mixed in with all
the football lingo, Cook is looking forward to working with
the campers on more than just their game.

“We are definitely going to help them with the fundamentals,
but I just want to let them know how there is more to life
than just football,” Cook said. “Education is so important
because  football  is  going  to  end  for  everyone  sometime,
whether it is high school, college or in the pros. I just want
to help mentor the young kids and tell them things I wish
someone would have told me when I was their age.

“All these guys coming with me are good people and kids are
going to learn a lot from them. I hope to see a lot of people
out there.”


